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Much to be Thankful For 

Pastor Stasia Fine (background right)     
delivers her sermon message "Sin--What 
is Sin?" during the NCC Sunday worship 
service on October 27.  (Dom Fine photo)  

October 30 Neewollah celebration at NCC. 

Cake made in honor of those who 
served in the military for Veterans 
Day on Sunday, November 10.  

Above: Mimi Welty lights a candle for her    
husband Roger Welty during the Candle 
Lighting in Remembrance ceremony on        
Sunday, November 3. Assisting with the candle 
are Shally Garin (left) and Dick Garin. Watching 
at right background are Pastor Stasia Fine and 
Elder Walt Hargraves. 

At right: Gregg Alliss (inset, left) reads a        
forward narrative by composer/arranger Jay 
Althouse for the song "Let There Be Peace on Earth" before it was performed by the Chancel Choir 
on Sunday, November 10. (Sue Alliss photos) 
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 A Note From Our Pastor  

Dear Church Family, 

Christmas Eve is the night we celebrate heaven and earth meeting. We recall the stories of witnesses who 
saw Glory and humility meet. We repeat stories about angels with shepherds, wise men with an infant, and 
hospitality being offered in unexpected places. Our celebration of Christmas can draw us into a place of   
wonder as we see streams of decorative lights amidst the bleak cold of a dark winter night. Christmas may be 
a time of gift giving and receiving, sharing of a meal, singing carols, festive decorating, and church         
attendance. Or it may be a time of solitude with a single lit candle, an open Bible, and a simple meal. 

While holiday celebrations often emphasize the joyous, there are times in our lives where we may feel a 
greater connection with the pain and sorrow of this event: the young virgin woman giving birth to her first 
child, the anxiety and expense of travel for those coming for the census, and later the families mourning the 
death of their toddlers killed by King Herod in his futile search for the newborn Jewish king. 

This is a season filled with much emotion. The church calls it Advent and recognizes the weeks preparing for 
Christmas Day as the beginning of the church calendar. During Advent, the church recalls the hundreds of 
years of waiting that took place, as people longed for the coming of the Messiah.  It is also a time when, we, 
the church look forward to that Messiah’s future return.  In between we are reminded of the ways that the 
Kingdom of God is already here in a call to care for the sick, visit the imprisoned, release those bound by sin, 
and feed the hungry. It is a time for showing mercy and advocating for justice.  It is a time we renew our  
commitment to representing God’s grace in the world. 

Church family, I wonder, how do we remember in our actions and in our meditations that this is a holy      
season? How do we use this time to prepare our hearts and our homes for the Christ? 

Let us ponder these questions and respond to God’s invitation however that may look in our lives. 

In Christian love, 

Pastor Stasia 

 
Rev. Stasia Cell: 319-720-6322  

Pastor email: pastor@noelridgechristian.org 

 If you would like to make an appointment to meet 
with Pastor please contact the church office. Please 
note hours are subject to change due to emergencies 
or unforeseen circumstances. We appreciate your    
understanding if something should arise.  

As a reminder the church office hours are: 

                Monday—Thursday from 9 am—12 pm 

                Friday—Office is Closed 
 

 Church Office: 319-393-9532 

Office email: office@noelridgechristian.org 

New Bible Version Available 

As of December 1, there is a dyslexia-friendly Bible 
available. It is the Christian Standard Bible         
translation called, “The Grace  Bible.” It uses a new 
typeface and a more accessible layout with extra 
spacing between words and paragraphs. In late   
January, an English Standard  Version will also be 
available to purchase. 

mailto:pastor@noelridgechristian.org
mailto:office@noelridgechristian.org
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Prayer Requests 
Please be in prayer for: 
 Linda M. 

 Glenda, sister of Jim P. 

 Betty H. 

 Jacob M. and family, brother-in-law of Jenny 
  H.  

 John & Char W. 

 Jenna N. 

 Robert, brother of Pete S. 

NFL 
aka 

Noelridge {faithful; fit; fun; funky} Ladies 
 

WHO: All women of NCC 
WHAT: Women wanting a night out; chat and also    
enjoy the culinary delights of the Cedar Rapids Area. 
When: 4:30 pm on the third Tuesday of every month. 
WHERE: Restaurants in the Cedar Rapids area. 
 
Watch for information on making reservations for the 
December 17 dinner. 

Wake Up Ladies! 
Because of the upcoming holidays, our “Wake Up 
Ladies” morning coffee group next meets on   
Tuesday, January 28, at 9 am at a location to be 
determined. Come join us! 

  For more information, contact Karen Martin at     
(319) 551-2501.  

Join us for Men’s Breakfast on      

Saturday, December 14th at 9:00 AM 

at Scott’s Family Restaurant        

1906 Blairs Ferry Road NE               

in Cedar Rapids 

In the Pastor’s Study 

These are books and other media resources that 
Pastor Stasia Fine is currently reading or may be of 

interest to the church. 

Book for Children - "You Are Mine" by Max Lucado 

Book for Youth - "Saint Nicholas and the House of 
 Myra" by Jay Stoeckl 

Book for Adults - "The Characters of Christmas: The 
 Unlikely People Caught Up in the Story of 
 Jesus" by Daniel Darling 

In Need of a Pastoral Call? 

If you know of someone who is either homebound 
or a caregiver who would appreciate a pastoral call 
or communion brought to them, please let Pastor 
Stasia know at pastor@noelridgechristian.org   

Family Photo Opportunity 
JoAnne Pruitt will be offering family photos to NCC 
Members on Sunday, December 1. If your photo is 
currently not in the church Directory, we would love 
to have your photo taken at this time.  

Please contact JoAnne Pruitt at 319-310-2094 or  
phaserbait@msn.com if you have any questions . 

mailto:pastor@noelridgechristian.org
mailto:phaserbait@msn.com
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Elder Moment 

                              From Theresa Smith 

Christmas Joys to All and Happy Winter! 

God created such a beautiful and diverse world: terrain, flora, fauna, climate, peoples, and cultures. 
What a wonderous masterpiece! What He created for us here in Iowa is no exception. Our piece of the 
world’s diversity includes a climate of four seasonal weather patterns as well as weather patterns that 
change from day to day, hour to hour, and sometimes in a matter of 5 minutes. Each season has its own 
blessings and joys, as well as its challenges. Our piece of diversity includes fertile land perfect for    
growing crops and raising animals to help feed ourselves and others.  

In spring, the earth grows green again and the flowers and trees bloom; crops are planted; and wildlife 
and our farm animals reproduce to carry on the species and provide more food. We start spending more 
time outside as the daylight hours grow longer. 

During the summer the crops continue to grow, the animals grow and fatten, and the trees and plants 
grow and produce their seeds. We spend our summer in a myriad of activities, spending much time   
outdoors enjoying the warm weather. 

Then fall comes and we harvest what we have raised. The trees and plants release their seeds and leaves 
and go dormant to rest for the winter. We start our migration back indoors and the daylight hours grow 
shorter. 

In winter God puts our land to rest and the animals to hibernate, or slow down to rest. He places us    
under a cold blanket of snow to remind us that the earth needs a time for physical rest and so do we.  

Matthew 11:28 “Come to Me, all you who labor and are heavy laden, and I will give you rest.” Instead of 
dreading the winter or feeling homebound and restless, this may be a good time to pattern our lives   
after what God has done with the outdoor world. Take time to rest, recuperate, regenerate, and         
reengage with those in the household. Enjoy your indoor hobbies, visit with friends, or listen to music! 
Spend time reading devotionals, praying, and meditating. Sort out what is important to you and your 
faith, regarding Christmas and make that your priority, leaving behind some of the unnecessary hustle 
bustle. Did you know that if you read one chapter of the Gospel of Luke each day starting Dec 1, by 
Christmas Eve you will have read Luke’s entire gospel and taken in the true meaning of Christmas. 

Chill out (literally and figuratively) and enjoy the winter so when spring comes you are rested,              
refreshed, and ready to bloom again both physically and spiritually! Wishing you and your loved ones a 
wonderful Advent journey to Bethlehem and a Blessed Christmas.  

Blessings, 

Theresa Smith, Elder 
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Christmas Caroling Invitation 

On Dec 15, right after church we will be delivering poinsettias 
to our homebound (approximately 10-12 people) and singing 
them a song or two of Christmas blessings and cheer. We 
would like enough volunteers to form 3 or 4 groups of 4-5 
people (enough voices to drown out Theresa Smith’s voice) to 
do this. We will form the groups and go out after church and 
then gather back at the church. Then all who would like to do 
so, we plan to go some where for lunch and celebrate our 
cheering up of others.  Please join us! 
    Theresa Smith 

A Note from Missions Group 

We are accepting food donations though Sunday, 
November 24, for our Thanksgiving Baskets for area 
families.  The families will pick up the boxes on 
Tuesday the 26th.  Missions will purchase perishable 

foods (milk, turkeys, rolls, pies to add to the        
boxes.  Any food not needed for these boxes will be 
saved for the Christmas boxes to different area  
families.  

 We hope to have our Angel Tree up by Sunday,   
December 1, with a December 18th deadline for 
gifts.  If anyone is interested in helping, we plan to 
wrap these gifts on December 19.  Check with  

Sandy D., Linda O., or Gail L. for questions. 

We are very thankful for all the donations & hope 
NCC members will be generous for the needy     
families receiving Angel Tree gifts.  

Thanks,  

Sandy D. 

2025 Summer Camp 

Save the Date! 

The 2025 camp schedule is now available! This 
year's theme is Another Way. "Jesus often           
confronted the world around him with another way 
of being and by his example, we are reminded that 
God always invites us to reimagine who we are and 
how we do things. In the peace of the space at 
camp, we will explore what would change if we 
lived as our authentic selves and respected the 
truths of others. In this humility, we will imagine 
how growing changes the way we live." 

If you are interested in sending your child to camp 
on Holy Ground in Newton in 2025, see Kellie Lala or 
the church office for more information.   

Iowa native Christopher Johnstone and Tom Burke 
will be the featured performers for the second    
Annual Overture Series, January 24-25, 2025 at 7:30 
pm at CSPS Hall as a benefit concert for RTC. Please 
see Kellie Lala for tickets (perhaps a group ticket 
purchase). Check  revivaltheatrecompany.com for 
more info and a tribute to Cameron Sullenberger. 

Thank You! 

The Sewing Group Quilting Ladies would like to 

thank NCC for the use of the church for 

their quilting group for 2023-2024. We 

greatly appreciate the generosity of NCC! 
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Noelridge 2025 Officers 

Moderator:  Stu Davidson 
Vice-Moderator:  Theresa Smith 
Secretary:  Katie Wehring 
Treasurer: Sue Maier 
Co-Financial Secretaries:  Ray Howe and 
 Walt Hargraves 
Trustees:  Teresa Williams, Dan Mineck and 
 Lori Davidson 
Group Leaders: 
   Congregational Life:  Sandy Klein 
   Administrative:  Sue Alliss 
   Missions:  Sandy Delay 
   Physical Resources:  Linda Fisher 
Elders:  Karen Howe  Theresa Smith 
 Trudy Stewart  Kay Mineck 
 Kellie Lala  Sue Maier 
 Diana Ellingson Sandy Klein 
Deacons:  Ray Howe  Theodore Bosenge 
 Adam Carros  Max Lightfoot 
 Leland Osmundson Katie Wehring 
 Gregg Alliss  Rod Blocksome 
 Jane Groves  Nick Groves 
 Ken Maier  Bev Stratton 
 Kevin Spangelo Teresa Williams 
 Al Anderson  Noël Cotter 
 Pete Sherman  Sharon Wilcox 
 Mallory Wills-Howe 
 

Thank you for your service and dedication to 
our church! 

Last Minute Shopping Event to Support the 
Tumaini Schools in Tanzania 

Sunday, December 15th before and after church 
Shop from hotel and dining certificates 

Designer purses 
African jewelry, wood carvings and more! 

 
Soon to come - bid on a 7-night March 2025  

tropical vacation! 

Come Help Deck the Halls! 
   Join us on Saturday, November 30, at 9 am to  
decorate the sanctuary for Advent. No experience 
necessary! Many hands make light work and this is 
a fun morning at the start of the Christmas Season. 

The Friday Craft Group made 31 hand-stitched ornaments for 
a tree in the Narthex. 

Advent Events at NCC 
Sunday, December 1st – Beginning of church calen-
dar and first day of Advent.  

Sunday, December 15th – Children’s Christmas   
Program, Cookie Tasting Following Worship,   
Christmas Caroling.  Our Children’s Christmas     
Program will feature a series of vignettes about 
each of the Advent Candles and what they          
symbolize.  We are all are invited to bring Christmas 
desserts and the recipes to match to share with the 
congregation following worship.  Christmas caroling 
will follow with small groups  visiting two or three 
homebound members and/or caregivers. We will 
then meet for lunch at a restaurant together. 

Sunday, December 22nd – Our Chancel Choir will be 
featured during this worship service filled with song 
and special readings. 

Blue Christmas Service, Sunday, December 22, 4 
p.m. – This is an intimate gathering for those who 
are grieving or having a “Blue” Christmas this year. 

Christmas Eve Service, Sunday, December 24th, 6 
p.m. – Candlelight, carols, and the Christmas       
story.  Hot beverages and sugar cookies will be 
served starting at 5:30 p.m.  
 
If you are interested in costuming as Mary, Joseph, a shep-
herd, or another participant in the nativity scene during the 
Christmas Eve service, please let Pastor Stasia know.   
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Physical Resources News 

It has been a busy year for the Physical Resources Team.  From moving lots of snow to mowing the lawn, the 
volunteers have done a phenomenal job of keeping Noelridge Christian Church in great condition as a place 
for us to worship our Lord and Savior.  Many tasks have been done this year and there is always more to be 
done on a weekly and monthly basis.  It’s just like at home –never ending but many hands make the work 
lighter. God has blessed our church members with many talents and it is estimated they have donated over 
1,000 volunteer hours so far this year alone in keeping our “spiritual home” in great condition.   

Many of the accomplishments have probably gone unnoticed by the weekly church attendee, but I would like 
to highlight a few of the things accomplished by the Physical Resources Team and many other volunteers this 
year: 

● Landscaping under canopy cleaned up in Spring and “historical rock markers” reset.  Landscape along “C” 
Ave. removed and rock added  

● Baseball field agreement with Linn Mar was finalized into a written format for the first time 

● A mailbox with doggie waste bags was added to the walking trail, seeding was done along the edges of 
the trail and repair completed on washed out areas of the trail 

● All storage areas and closets in the church have been cleaned out and reorganized 

● Countless hours have been volunteered to update lighting and electrical issues in and outside of the 
church 

● Painting of kitchen, South meeting room, Physical Resources room and South corridor hallway have been 
completed 

● New window shades have been installed in Fellowship Hall 

● Volunteers have sharpened blades, replaced parts, and repaired lawn mowers many times to keep them 
in good mowing condition 

● Weeds have been sprayed around the property and in the volleyball pit.  Several loads of sand have been 
added to the volleyball pit 

● Three dead trees have been cut and removed from the property 

● Unused and old media items have been tested and recycled or disposed of  

● Both North bathrooms have been tiled and repainted to complete Derecho repairs 

● Snow fence has been installed in anticipation of 2024-25 snow season 

● Finance Office and Pastor’s office have been switched around  

● All keys to various areas and entry of the church have been reviewed and documented  

● Parking lot has been recoated and striped (not by volunteers) 

● A Physical Resources information binder has been created 

● The snow teams have plowed and removed many tons of snow and the mowing team has mowed acres 
and acres of grass. 

● The Garden Team has planted, watered, weeded and harvested much great garden produce to share with 
the harvest table.        (continued on p. 8) 
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Physical Resources News continued from p. 7 

Please join me in thanking this year’s Physical Resources Team (Stu Davidson, Bob Hagist, Ray Howe, Loren 
Kisling, Leland Osmundson, JD Smith, Theresa Smith, and Bryon Stolba) and all those many volunteers who 
have donated many hours!  We are indeed blessed to have so many members with God given talents who 
are willing to share them with us.   

If you are interested in sharing your talents and joining the Physical Resources Team, please contact Linda 
Fisher (319-361-0540).  Even if you are unavailable during the day, we have projects that could be accom-
plished during evening hours or on weekends.  If you can work a screw driver or have other talents we want 
to put them to good use!!!! 

Below are pictures of JD Smith installing the snow fence with Leland Osmundson in October and several      
volunteers resetting the “historical rock markers” during the canopy landscape cleanup in April.   

Linda Fisher, Physical Resources Coordinator 

NCC was used for the Cedar Rapids voting Precinct 
Number 3 for the national and regional elections on 
Tuesday, November 5. 

The third "Conversation & Cookies with Stasia" session was held on 
Thursday evening in Fellowship Hall on November 14 (shown). The ses-
sions were intended to introduce and familiarize themselves with new 
NCC pastor Stasia Fine (seated, background right). The first session was 
held on Thursday, November 7. 
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Jan 7 – Acts 18; 1 Thess 1 

Jan 8 – 1 Thess 2 - 3 

Jan 9 – 1 Thess 3 - 4 

Jan 10 –  1 Thess 5; 2 Thess 1 

Jan 11 – 2 Thess 2 - 3 

Jan 12 -  Acts 19 

Jan 13 – Acts 20 - 21 

Jan 14 – 1 Corinthians 1 - 2 

Jan 15 – 1 Cor 3 - 4 

Jan 16 – 1 Cor 5 - 6 

Jan 17 – 1 Cor 7 - 8 

Jan 18 – 1 Cor 9 - 10 

Jan 19 – 1 Cor 11 

Jan 20 – 1 Cor 12 - 13 

Jan 21 – 1 Cor 14 - 15 

Jan 22 – 1 Cor 16; Gal 1 

Jan 23 – Gal 2 - 3 

Jan 24 – Gal 4 - 5 

Jan 25 – Gal 6; 2 Cor 1 

Jan 26 – 2 Cor 2 

Jan 27 – 2 Cor 3 - 4 

Jan 28 – 2 Cor 5 - 6 

Jan 29 – 2 Cor 7 - 8 

Jan 30 – 2 Cor 9 - 10 

Jan 31 – 2 Cor 11 - 12 

Feb 1 – 2 Cor 13; Romans 1 

Feb 2 – Rom 2 

Feb 3 – Rom 3 - 4 

Feb 4 – Rom 5 - 6 

Feb 5 – Rom 7 - 8 

Feb 6 –  Rom 9 - 10 

Feb 7 – Rom 11 - 12 

Feb 8 – Rom 13 - 14 

Feb 9 – Rom 15 

Feb 10 –  Rom 16; Acts 22 

Feb 11 – Acts 23 - 24 

Feb 12 – Acts 25 - 26 

A New Testament Reading Plan Between 

Advent and Easter Sunday  

December 1 - John 1 

Dec 2 - Matthew 3; Mark 1 

Dec 3 - Matt 4; Luke 4 

Dec 4 - John 2 & 3 

Dec 5 – John 4; Luke 5 

Dec 6 – Mark 2; John 5 

Dec 7 – Luke 6; Mark 3 

Dec 8 – Matt 5 

Dec 9 – Matt 6 - 7 

Dec 10 – Matt 8; Luke 7 

Dec 11 –  Matt 9 - 10 

Dec 12 – Matt 11-12 

Dec 13 – Luke 8; Mark 4 

Dec 14 – Matt 13; Mark 5 

Dec 15 – Mark 6; Luke 9 

Dec 16 – Matt 14 - 15 

Dec 17 – Mark 7 - 8 

Dec 18 – Matt 16 - 17 

Dec 19 – Mark 9; Matt 18 

Dec 20 – Luke 10 - 11 

Dec 21 – Luke 12- 13 

Dec 22 – Luke 14 

Dec 23 – Matt 1 

Dec 24 - Luke 1; Matt 2 

Dec 25 - Luke 2 - 3 

Dec 26 – Acts 1 - 2 

Dec 27 – Acts 3 - 4 

Dec 28 –  Acts 5 - 6 

Dec 29 – Acts 7 

Dec 30 – Acts 8 - 9 

Dec 31 – Acts 10 – 11 

January 1 – Acts 12; James 1 

Jan 2 – James 2 - 3 

Jan 3 – James 4 - 5 

Jan 4 – Acts 13 - 14 

Jan 5 – Acts 15 

Jan 6 – Acts 16-17 

Feb 13 – Acts 27 - 28 

Feb 14 – Ephesians 1 - 2 

Feb 15 – Eph 3 - 4 

Feb 16 – Eph 5 

Feb 17 – Eph 6; Philippians 1 

Feb 18 – Phil 2 - 3 

Feb 19 – Phil 4; Colossians 1 

Feb 20 – Col 2 - 3 

Feb 21 – Col 4; Philemon 

Feb 22 – 1 Peter 1 - 2 

Feb 23 – 1 Pet 3 

Feb 24 – 1 Pet 4 - 5 

Feb 25 – Hebrews 1 - 2 

Feb 26 – Heb 3 - 4 

Feb 27 – Heb 5 - 6 

Feb 28 – Heb 7 - 8 

Mar 1 – Heb 9 - 10 

Mar 2 – Heb 11 

Mar 3 – Heb 12 - 13 

Mar 4 – 1 Timothy 1 - 2 

Mar 5 – 1 Tim 3 - 4 

Mar 6 – 1 Tim 5 - 6 

Mar 7 – Titus 

Mar 8 – 2 Peter 1 - 2 

Mar 9 - 2 Pet 3 

Mar 10 – 2 Timothy 1 - 2 

Mar 11 – 2 Tim 3 - 4 

Mar 12 – Jude; 1 John 1 

Mar 13 – 1 John 2 - 3 

Mar 14 – 1 John 4 - 5 

Mar 15 – 2 John; 3 John 

Mar 16 - Revelation 1 

Mar 17 – Rev 2 - 3 

Mar 18 – Rev 4 - 5 

Mar 19 – Rev 6 - 7 

Mar 20 – Rev 8 - 9 

Mar 21 – Rev 10 - 11 

Mar 22 – Rev 12 - 13 

Mar 23 – Rev 14 

Mar 24 – Rev 15 - 16 

Mar 25 – Rev 17 - 18 

Mar 26 – Rev 19 - 20 

Mar 27 – Rev 21 - 22 

Mar 28 - John 2 - 3 

Mar 29 - John 4 - 5 

Mar 30 - John 6 

Mar 31 - John 7 - 8 

April 1 - John 9 - 10 

Apr 2 - John 11; Luke 15 

Apr 3 - Luke 16 - 17 

Apr 4 - Luke 18; Matt 19 

Apr 5 - Mark 10; Matt 20 

Apr 6 - Luke 19 

Apr 7 - John 11; Matt 21 

Apr 8 - Mark 11; John 12 

Apr 9 - Luke 20 - 21 

Apr 10 - Mark 12; Matt 22 

Apr 11 - Matt 23-24 

Apr 12 - Mark 13; Matt 25 

Apr 13 - Matt 26 

Apr 14 - Mark 14; Luke 22 

Apr 15 - John 13 - 14 

Apr 16 - John 15 - 16 

Apr 17 - John 17 - 18 

Apr 18 - Matt 27; Mark 15 

Apr 19 - Luke 23; John 19 

Apr 20 - Mark 28 

Apr 21 - Mark 16; Luke 24 

Apr 22 - John 20 - 21 



Wishing you many blessings today and  
throughout the year! 

 

Happy Birthday! 
Dom W.    December 2 
Janice Payne   December 4 
Linda Fisher   December 10 
Scott Appleget   December 15 
Jane Groves   December 22 
Dave Huovinen   December 26 
Cathy Appleget   December 31 
Bridger B.    December 31 
 

Happy Anniversary! 
Dan & Kay Mineck December 6 
Larry & Shirley King December 12 
Darrell & Gail Long December 23 
Earl & Carol Johnson December 30 
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Moment In NCC History 

Bring Some Joy 
Send a note or a card to a homebound member. 

 

Dave Huovinen 
750 E Foster Road #117 

Iowa City, IA 52245 

Thanks for the Photos! 

Thank you, Gregg Alliss, for providing most of the photos 
in our newsletter.  

 

 

The NCC Chancel Choir reviews the musical number 
"God So Loved" for their upcoming performance of "A 
Christmas Homecoming" on Wednesday evening,       
December 6, 2006. From left: Shirley Wellington-
Bruegge, Karen Howe, Cindy Smith, John Lund, Dan 
Bruegge, Ray Howe, Heath Curtis, Jeff Busbee, Brian 
Bast, Kay Alexander, Karen Martin. Seated at the piano is 
NCC Music Director Gene LeVasseur. Note the music 
room in 2006 is today's conference room. 

Nichole Woods (right) is welcomed as a new NCC 
member by Pastor Stasia Fine (center) and Elder 
Pete Sherman (left) at the conclusion of the Sunday 
worship service on November 17. 

In Need of a Pastoral Call? 

If you know of someone who is either homebound 
or a caregiver who would appreciate a pastoral call 
or communion brought to them, please let Pastor 
Stasia know at pastor@noelridgechristian.org   

Happy Thanksgiving! 

mailto:pastor@noelridgechristian.org
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1 
 
Sunday Schedule 

Family Photo Day 

  
    

2 

Lunch Break    
    Prayer  12 pm 
 
Church Door    
  project mtg.  
     5:30 pm 

3 

MomCo 9 am 
Collins 9:30 am 

4 

Wednesday   

  Schedule 

5 

 
 
 
 

6 

Craft Group  
   1 pm 
 
 

 

7 

 
 

 

8 

Sunday Schedule 

 
 

 

 

9 

Lunch Break    
    Prayer  12 pm 
 
 
Elder mtg. 
   4:30 pm 

10 

MomCo Leader  
   mtg.  9 am 
Collins 9:30 am 
 
 
 

11 

Wednesday   

  Schedule 

 
 
 
 

12 

 
 
 
CRAFA event 
   6 pm 

13 

Craft Group  
   1 pm 
 
 
 

14 

Men’s Breakfast 
   9 am at Scotts 
 
 
 

15 

Sunday Schedule 

  Youth Christmas   
     Program 
Cookie Tasting 
Caroling 

16 

Lunch Break    
    Prayer  12 pm 
 
 

17 

MomCo 9 am 
Collins 9:30 am 
NFL 4:30 pm 
GloryBound  
   6:30 pm 

18 

Wednesday   

  Schedule 

 
Newsletter 
  Deadline 9 am 
 

19 

 

20 

Craft Group  
   1 pm 

21 

 

22 
Sunday Schedule 
 
 

 

23 

Lunch Break    
    Prayer  12 pm 
 
Missions mtg.   
   5:30 pm 
 

24 

Christmas Eve 
 
Christmas Eve 
Worship Service 
      6 pm 
 

25 

Christmas Day 

 

26 

 
 
 
 
Sewing Group 
  9 am - 5 pm 

27 

 
 
 
 
Sewing Group 
  9 am - 5 pm 

28 

 

29 

Sunday Schedule 
 

 

30 

Lunch Break    
    Prayer  12 pm 
 
 
 

 

31 

New Year’s Eve 

 

Collins 9:30 am 

 

     

 

December 2024 

SUN MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT 

Regular Sunday Schedule 
8:30 am - Adult Sunday School 
9:00 am - Youth Sunday School 
9:15 am - Fellowship 
9:45 am - Worship 

Regular Wednesday Schedule 
 

5:30 pm - Food Court 
6:00 pm - Kids Connection 
6:30 pm - Chancel Choir Rehearsal 



 

Sunday Worship Service 
 

Worship is at 9:45 a.m. with the service 
available online on Sunday afternoon. 

Find the link on our website 
NoelridgeChristian.org 

Board Officers 
Moderator - Stu Davidson 
Secretary - Theresa Smith 
Co-Financial Secretaries - Walt 
 Hargraves & Ray Howe 
Treasurer - Sue Maier 
Trustee - JD Smith 
Trustee - Teresa Williams 
 

Program Group Leaders 
Missions - Sandy Delay 
Physical Resources - Linda Fisher 
Administration - Sue Alliss 
Congregational Life - Sandy Klein 
 
 

Elder & Deacon Chairpersons 
Elder Chair - Lori Davidson 
Deacon Chair - Ray Howe 
 
Historian/Photographer 
Gregg Alliss 
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Lynne Kerley 
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randy@noelridgechristian.org 
 
Amanda Freese, Choir  Director 
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Church Elders 
Lori Davidson  
Walt Hargraves  
Karen Howe  
Peter Sherman  
Theresa Smith  
Trudy Stewart 
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